

Williams Road P O Box 107 Narrogin WA 6312 Phone: (08)9881 1200 Mobile: 0409 379121 Fax: (08) 9881 3482

Principal: David Harrison Deputy: Amber Ness Principal Jenny Carter

Email:Narrogin.ps@education.wa.edu.au www.narroginprimaryschool.wa.edu.au

Monday 16 September 2013 - Newsletter 27

Dates to Remember

- **Wednesday 18 September** Year 7 Transition (2014 and beyond)
- Friday 20 September Athletics Carnival at Clayton Road Oval
- Saturday 21 September P & C Market Day
- Tuesday 24 September P&C Meeting 7.30pm
- Thursday 26 September K/PP Disco
- Friday 27 September Assembly 2/3M & East/West Derby
- Friday 27 September last day of term
- Monday 14 October School Development pupil free day
- Tuesday 15 October School recommences
- Friday 18 October Interschool Jumps & Throws
- Friday 25 October Interschool Athletics Carnival

FROM THE PRINCIPAL'S DESK

For parents of students in Years 5, 6 and 7

The Principal of Narrogin Senior High School Mr Alby Huts will speak about transition for students into the High School setting at a special meeting to be held in the Narrogin Primary School Library on Wednesday 18 September, commencing 6.30pm. Mr Huts will discuss the transition process, distribute information and is happy to field questions from parents.

Come along and hear first hand how Narrogin Senior High School will welcome your child into Secondary Education.

CONGRATULATIONS – JAMIE WARD

Jamie competed at the Quarter Midget State Titles held in Pithara over the weekend. He was awarded WA3 which now ranks him third in the State. Well done, Jamie.

SCHOOL PLAY

This year's end of year play is A Christmas Carol, adapted from the classic Charles Dickens story. 70 students from Year Four to Seven make up our cast and crew, and rehearsals have already begun. The evening performance of the play will be Wednesday 4 December with a day time performance the next day. I am looking

for a few people who would be willing to sew and alter some costumes, so if you are available to help, please let me know.

Mrs Tyler-Tourle

PASSPORTS

A reminder to parents to drop their passport books into the front office together with their earning slips so they can be updated. If you do not have one, please ask and you will be provided with one.

GREAT AUSSIE CRUNCH

On Tuesday 17 September the Great Aussie Crunch is coming. We will do this simultaneously as a school at 10.30am in the undercover area.

Please provide your children with vegetables or fruit. The target is apple or carrots. You may wish to make specific snacks using these for your children's lunches. The canteen will provide apple and carrot snack and crunch packs on the day. These can be purchased for \$1 each.

FACTION ATHLETICS

The Athletics carnival is scheduled for this Friday 20 September. Please check the note that will be coming home with your child today. We are monitoring the weather for Friday. Should we need to reschedule to the back up day of 23 September, we will notify the community by way of Radio announcements on Radio West and ABC also via SMS messages where available. A decision will be made by 7.15am so notices can be put on the radio prior to news breaks.

Details of faction athletics carnival this year:

- The venue will be Clayton Road oval on Friday September 20.
- Monday, September 23 is the back up day for either of these events should we have inclement weather.
- Championship Divisions: Medals will be awarded for winners and runners up in the divisions of Junior (6&7 yr olds), 8yrs, 9yrs, 10yrs, 11yrs, 12yrs, 13+yrs.

- There won't be championship races students will race off in divisions for their age. Races will be timed and the championship points awarded according to these times.
- The Interschool team will be selected based on a combination of performance at the Faction Carnival and running trials.
- Students, make sure you bring a water bottle, sunscreen and come dressed in faction colours.
 As part of our school sunsmart policy, students are required to wear a shirt with sleeves.

CANTEEN NEWS

Tc Carnival where you will be able to purchase tea, coffee, cakes, slice and cooldrinks and icecreams.

Tea, Coffee with Slice	\$2.00
Cooldrinks	\$2.00

Lunch orders for the Carnival will **need to be pre-ordered** and at the canteen by no later than Thursday morning to allow for catering.

Sports Carnival Meal Deals

Ham/chicken & salad roll, juice box & icecream	\$6.50
Potato pie, juice box & icecream	\$6.50
Hot dog, juice box & icecream	\$5.50
Sausage roll, juice box & icecream	\$5.00

Please remember to write your faction on your bag.

Thank you to Kellie Symonds and Janice Sieber for volunteering their time last week.

The Roster for this week

17 September	Help Needed
18	J Pratt
19	J Draper
20	C Abednego
24	D Rowe
	19 20

Canteen Staff - Mandy Muller and Tracey Palmer

LOTE NEWS

Halo! Apa kabar, semua? Hello! How is everyone? It's spring and some of our classes had a special cooking lesson during Indonesian to celebrate the arrival of spring. The students learned how to make *spring onion pancake*. Here are some of the photos. Terima kasih, Mr Young.



Max and Asia-Leigh



Tyler, Cherokee & Caitlyn

INFLATABLE SQUASH



Mike Cornish of Squash WA



Students recently participated in an Inflatable Squash activity run by Mike Cornish. This was a fantastic experience and a great introduction to squash for those students new to the sport. Mike is looking to coordinate a Squash Tournament between the schools for upper Primary students at a later date.

COMMUNITY NEWS

TEMPORARY STORAGE SHED REQUIRED

for St Vincent de Paul to store furniture if you are able to assist with this please contact Desi Wilkie on 98814073